## STATE OF KANSAS

DIVISION OF THE BUDGET LANDON STATE OFFICE BUILDING 900 SW JACKSON STREET, ROOM 504 TOPEKA, KS 66612



PHONE: (785) 296-2436 FAX: (785) 296-0231 LARRY.CAMPBELL@KS.GOV

## GOVERNOR JEFF COLYER, M.D. LARRY L. CAMPBELL, CHIEF BUDGET OFFICER

February 13, 2018

The Honorable Bill Sutton, Chairperson House Committee on General Government Budget Statehouse, Room 274-W Topeka, Kansas 66612

## Dear Representative Sutton:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2662 by House Committee on Health and Human Services

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2662 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

HB 2662 would amend existing law to increase the legal maximum license fees for the Kansas Board of Barbering. The current and proposed maximum fees are as follows:

	Current		Proposed	
Barbering examination	\$	100	\$	200
License to practice barbering		80		150
Renewal of barbering license		80		150
Restoration of barbering license, expiration period less than 3 years, lapsed fees plus restoration fee		100		525
Restoration of barbering license, expiration period more than 3 years,		100		200
regular examination fee		100		200
Instructor license or renewal		90		150
Restoration of instructor's license, expiration period less than 3 years,				
lapsed fees plus restoration fee		90		450
Restoration of instructor's license, expiration period more than 3 years, regular examination fee		170		200
Annual license to operate barber school or college		500		750
Shop inspection and annual license fee		40		100
Restoration of shop license, expiration period less than 3 years,				
lapsed fees plus restoration fee		80		500
New shop, relocation, change of ownership		80		150
Seminar permit		80		120
Issuance of student learning license		55		100

The Honorable Bill Sutton, Chairperson February 13, 2018 Page 2—HB 2662

The Kansas Board of Barbering indicates that enactment of HB 2662 would allow the agency to implement a 12.0 percent across-the-board increase in fees beginning in January 2019. This would result in increased revenue in FY 2019 of \$8,175 and approximately \$17,000 annually for each year following. The agency plans to use revenues from the increased fees for updated technology and a new vehicle and would determine every three years following the initial increase whether fees should be increased again. Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2662 is not reflected in *The FY 2019 Governor's Budget Report*.

Sincerely,

Larry L. Campbell Chief Budget Officer

J. Cokell

cc: Lori Ferguson, Board of Barbering